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Grant PUD Board of Commission: 
 
 
Thank you again for considering Bonneville’s concerns with the proposed Rate of Return.  We 
appreciate the Commission’s willingness to discuss this issue more fully with stakeholders, and 
look forward to participating in that meeting. 
 
The following reflects the public comments we presented at the May 12, 2020 Commission 
meeting. 
 
Thank you, 
 
/s/ Dan Yokota 
 
Dan Yokota 
Manager, Transfer Services 
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Bonneville Power Administration’s May 12 Public Comments 
 

Good afternoon.  I am Neal Gschwend, on behalf of the Bonneville Power Administration.  
Thank you again for this opportunity to discuss the proposed Return on Equity. 
 
We continue to be concerned with this proposal, and the way it is being presented to the 
Commission.  We have reviewed the materials posted for today, and would like to make three 
points.  First, the Commission does not have discretion to choose an ROE that is not based on 
Grant’s costs.  Second, while cost-based and accrual-based accounting methods should be equal 
over time, this proposal will over-collect Grant’s costs year after year.  Third, the proposal to 
borrow an ROE value from a different utility is not consistent with FERC ratemaking, is not 
transparent, and is not consistent with Grant’s cost-based ratemaking authority. 
 
The Commission does not have discretion to choose an ROE that is not based on Grant’s 
costs. 
 
First, the Commission does not have discretion to choose an ROE that is not based on Grant’s 
costs.  The last time we discussed this ROE issue, Mr. Nordt said something concerning.  He said 
the Commission has discretion to set the ROE level “from 0 to whatever.”  But under 
Washington law, RCW 54.24.080, Grant’s rates must be cost-based.  This is foundational.  
Discretion that is not tied to Grant’s costs is inconsistent with the PUD’s obligation to set cost-
based rates.   
 
For instance, Grant could not set its rates by surveying investor-owned utility rates and picking a 
number that felt reasonable.  While that might be a simpler process, there would be no basis to 
say that such a rate would recover Grant’s costs.  Because of that, it would not be within the 
Commission’s authority to adopt that rate. 
 
In the same way, surveying investor-owned utilities’ equity costs says nothing about Grant’s 
equity costs.  Grant Staff, in telling this Commission it has the discretion to swing rates by over 
$30 million per year, is inviting this Commission to choose an arbitrary number that is not tied to 
Grant’s costs. 
 
While cost-based and accrual-based accounting methods should be equal over time, this 
proposal will over-collect Grant’s costs year after year. 
 
Second, while cost-based and accrual-based accounting methods should be equal over time, this 
proposal will over-collect Grant’s costs year after year.  An important point to make, and one 
that EES Consulting made repeatedly in its letter, is that these two methods should be equivalent 
in the long-run.  Switching to an accrual method does not add new costs.  We agree with EES 
that depreciation expense and the return on investment should equal debt service and revenue-
financed capital over time.  Which means, if done correctly, we should be indifferent to 
whichever method is used, and the conversation would just be about the value of rate stability.  
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However, by introducing an ROE based on the costs of specific investor-owned utilities, rather 
than an analysis of Grant-specific costs, every indication is that the proposed cost of service is 
significantly higher.  They are not equal.  These are not Grant’s costs; these are higher.   
 
Let’s hold up these two methods, and compare whether the results are reasonable.  Under the 
accrual-based proposal, there is $31 million of depreciation expense and $33 million for return 
on investment.  That’s $64 million per year under the accrual method, as proposed.  We should 
be able to see the same number on the cash-based side.  Now, compare that $64 million against 
$8 million of interest payments under the cash method.  If these two methods are to be equal, that 
means that Grant Staff is expecting to need, on average, an extra $56 million per year for capital 
financed by higher rates and for principal.  There is no Grant-specific staff analysis to support 
that very large amount.  That is not transparent, and is not consistent with cost-based ratemaking.  
Rather than smoothing out the peaks and valleys of capital investment, this proposal will simply 
over-collect—year after year. 
 
The proposal to borrow an ROE value from a different utility is not consistent with FERC 
ratemaking, is not transparent, and is not consistent with Grant’s cost-based ratemaking 
authority. 
 
Finally, the proposal to borrow an ROE value from a different utility is not consistent with FERC 
ratemaking, is not transparent, and is not consistent with Grant’s cost-based ratemaking 
authority.  To be clear, there is absolutely no generic, FERC-approved, reasonable ROE.  The 
determination is incredibly fact-intensive and specific to each utility.  It is because of this 
difficulty that EES recommends simply borrowing an ROE from others. 
 
However, not only would properly determining a Grant-specific ROE be difficult, it may be 
impossible.  As we have discussed before, the questions that a FERC ROE expert would ask are 
focused on determining what level of dividends are required to encourage shareholder 
investment in that utility.  These questions do not make sense in a PUD context.  Fundamentally, 
failing to look at Grant’s specific costs in determining its ROE is not transparent.  It is not 
consistent with any FERC ratemaking approach, and most importantly, it is not consistent with 
the PUD’s cost-based ratemaking authority under state law. 
 
Conclusion 
 
We are very concerned by this proposal.  Under Washington law, the PUD must set rates to 
recover its costs.  That is not what the proposed ROE does.  We look forward to being able to 
discuss this further with the Commission at the public meeting that was agreed to at the March 
10 Commission meeting.  Thank you. 


